

Cedar-Kings, LLC c/o Cedar Realty Trust Partnership, LP

Franklin Village Plaza 500 Franklin Village Drive Suite 110 Franklin, MA 02038 508.520.0080

September 6, 2017

Ms. Sarah E. Porter Conservation Agent City of New Bedford 133 William Street, Room 304 New Bedford, MA 02740

Re:

Notice of Violation Letter

Kings Plaza, New Bedford, MA

Dear Ms. Porter:

This letter is directed in response to your site visit on August 24, 2017 and subsequent letter dated August 28, 2017 regarding the swale located at the rear of the plaza.

Please be aware that immediately following your approval of the Conservation Seed Mix our contractor was authorized to hydro seed in entirety the banks of the stream and the buffer zone areas (approximately 25,000 sq. ft.). Hydro seeding commenced and was completed on Wednesday, August 30, 2017. Enclosed are photos of the approved Conservation Seed Mix ingredients and the Hydro seeding being applied.

As you know, many years of trash and debris including tires, railroad ties, needles, carriages, etc. were removed and as a result appears to be promoting unobstructed water flow. With this, we are now able to continue to maintain this area through handpicking and removing illegally dumped items on occurrence. Furthermore, it is acknowledged from your letter that this area is to be cut once per year only, in September to promote habitat in tall grasslands.

We will continue to maintain as prescribed and thank you and the Chairman of the Conservation Commission for your assistance in determining the appropriate action on how to reseed and maintain for the future.

Very Best Regards,

Michael Amenabar

Regional Property Manager





